Western Kentucky University TopSCHOLAR®

WKU Archives WKU Archives

9-1984

UA28/1 The Personnel File

WKU Human Resources

Follow this and additional works at: http://digitalcommons.wku.edu/dlsc_ua_records

Part of the <u>Human Resources Management Commons</u>, and the <u>Labor Relations Commons</u>

Recommended Citation

WKU Human Resources, "UA28/1 The Personnel File" (1984). WKU Archives Records. Paper 1437. $http://digitalcommons.wku.edu/dlsc_ua_records/1437$

 $This \ Newsletter \ is \ brought \ to \ you \ for \ free \ and \ open \ access \ by \ Top SCHOLAR^*. \ It \ has \ been \ accepted \ for \ inclusion \ in \ WKU \ Archives \ Records \ by \ an \ authorized \ administrator \ of \ Top SCHOLAR^*. \ For \ more \ information, \ please \ contact \ top scholar@wku.edu.$

United Way Gets Underway

The United Way Campaign kicked off its 1984 campaign at Western last month Last year, the campaign raised over \$26,000 for 11 community, youth, and health services. "It is the only fund raising effort which has the official sanction of Western," said Mr. Dee Gibson, director of Community Affairs and Special Events at Western and chairman for the University's United Way Campaign.

This is Mr. Gibson's third year as chairman of the campaign, although he has worked with it for the past eight or nine years in such positions as co-chairman and vice-chairman. He is enthusiastic about this year's campaign and hopes the

University will top last year's 24% increase over 1982.

Mr. Gibson explains that there are 55 captains and leaders appointed by Western. These people are chosen based on the support they have shown the program in the past and who realize the significance of the United Way. The captains and leaders try to encourage contributions from persons in their particular work area. This way there is lots of personal contact. This year the strategy is to encourage those employees to contribute who have not done so before, thus increasing the number of contributors. The employees have or should have received pledge cards in their pay envelopes. They are asked to return these, along with their donations, to the Business Office no later than October 1st.

"United Way has a national reputation for integrity and efficiency." Mr. Gibson stated. The organization helps such agencies as Hospice of Bowling Green, Inc., Bowling Green Girls Club, the Child Protection Committee, Big Brothers and Big Sisters, and many others who might not receive assistance from any other

agencies.

It is hoped that all Western employees will contribute to this cause and help the University surpass its goal of \$30,000. If you have any guestions, please contact the captains and leaders in your area.

Fenwick Honored as Officer of the Year

Western's Campus Police honored Lieutenant David Fenwick as Police Officer of the Year, According to Public Safety Director Paul Bunch, Lt. Fenwick was a natural choice for the award since "Fenwick is enthusiastic. energetic, and leads by example. His professional approach to his duty and his willingness to accept new and additional responsibilities are only a few of the qualities possessed by him which led to his selection as Western's Police Officer of the Year.

The award is given each year to the officer who best displays examples of the following qualifications: attitude. knowledge, performance, supervisory accomplishments, relationships with the community, etc. The officers are rated on these categories and the selection made through these yearly evaluations

Lt. Fenwick came to Western in 1976 as part of the Junior Scholars Program. He enjoyed the campus so much, he returned in 1977 after graduating from high school. The Student Financial Aid Department pointed him in the direction of the campus police where be became a student patrolman. Six months later he applied for the position of communications officer and later, he applied for a regular posi-



tion as a patrolman. Lt. Fenwick thinks Western may have been rather hesitant about hiring him because of his age. At 20, he was the youngest person, at that time, the University had as a patrol officer.

As required, Lt. Fenwick went through the Police Academy Program in Richmond, Kentucky, and in August of 1981, became student patrol coordinator, which is the equivalent of a sergeant. He wanted to return to school and so he became sergeant of the third or early morning shift in 1983. He has remained there ever since and was promoted to lieutenant in January of

this year. (continued on page 3)

Three Faculty Receive Excellence Awards

On May 6, 1984, three faculty members were honored at commencement ceremonies for outstanding contributions to their field and overall excellence in teaching. The Distinctivity of the Committee received nominations from which they selected the three receives the committee received nominations from which they selected the three receivers. The Personnel File would like to recognize those faculty members as the featured employees for Soptember.



Dr. Lane Enjoys Research

Dr. William Lane—Dr. Lane is proressor of philosophy and religion. He concentrates on four major areas, Post-Biblical Judaism, the Gospel of Mark, the Mussion of Paul, and Hebrews. His numerous publications in these four areas helped to earn him this year's Faculty Excellence Award for Research.

'I'm a New Testament scholar, engaged in serious research on certain areas of the New Testament." explains Dr. Lane. In 1974, he published The New International Commentary on the Gospel According to Mark, which has received much critical use in scholastic circles. Dr. Lane says he became interested in concentrating on the above four areas as a result of some advice a professor once gave him. The professor introduced him to the work of Henry Joseph Cadbury, who had concentrated his energies into one certain area. Says Dr. Lane, "I knew I couldn't cover the whole field. My upper division work concentrates on single units which permits me to go into depth."

Dr. Lame received his Bachelor of Arts degree from Wesleyan College in Connecticut. He continued his education at Gordon Divinity School working towards his Bachelor of Divinity degree. He then went to Westmister in Philadelphia for his master's and later Harvard for his doctorate. His post graduate work was done in Sweden at the University in Lund He trught 15 years at Gordon Conwell Theological Seminary and is now in his 11th year at Western.

Dr. Lane enjoys his research and is currently working on a major comprebensive commentary on Hebrews' early Christian sermons, to be published next year as volume 47 of the Word Biblical Commentary Series. He became interested in this work due to his studies at Harvard, where he concentrated on Semantic Backgrounds in the New Testament.

When not doing research, Dr. Lane serves on the board of HO.T.E.L., I.N.C. (Helping Others Through Extending Lovel Int Name of Christ) a Christian help organization for people who have needs in Bowling Green. He also tries to remain active in two professional groups, the Society of Biblical Literature, and is a working participant at the Institute of Biblical Research.

Future plans call for Dr. Lane to work on a popular book for the lay person. What Can We Say About Hoterws, and he is also planning to work on a Chapter about Corinth for 33 Cities of the Bible. He would like to start a major work on Paul and the perspec-

Dr. Lane is pleased to have received the faculty Excellence Award and sees it as an encouragement to advance and continue his research. He appreciates the University making research possible, yet he also hopes the school will move toward a program where scholars who wish to do research and who have approved projects might be awarded a three-course program rather than a four-course program rather than a four-course negram.

Dr. Lane is married and has three children. He enjoys backpacking and hiking with his two sons, Mark and David His daughter, Debite is a senior at Western. Dr. Lane's wife, Brenda, was formerly a secretary to the Department of Philosophy and Religion. She now serves on the board of H O.T. EL., I.N.C. and helps Dr. Lane with his research.



Dr. Wells Likes Working With Students

Dr. Caroll Wells – Dr. Wells received the University's Faculty Excellence Award for his work in the area of teaching. He says he is very honored to have received the award out of so many at Western who deserved it. "They all want to teach and the teachers that I know enjoy it very much."

Dr. Wells explained that two people are responsible for his interest in teaching. One was a professor of mathematics and English. The other was his graduate advisor. He said that both of these people and his own work as a graduate assistant influenced his decision to go into the profession.

A native of Franklin, Kentucky, Dr. Wells received his Bachelor of Arts Degree from David Lipscomb College in Nashville. Later he traveled to the University of Tennessee in Knoxville to work on his master's. He received his doctorate from Vanderbilt University in Nashville.

Dr. Wells taught one full year at Vanderbiti, in between werking on his master's and Ph.D. He is now in his master's and Ph.D. He is now in his idea of being close to his home area. He is very involved with students at Greenwood Park Church of Christ where he serves as a deacon, is in charge of the education program there, charge of the education program there, conter. "I enjoy the contact with students and the opportunity to know them in a way other than in the classroom."

represent the page !

Dr. Wells is married with two children, a son seven and a four year old daughter. His wife, Eunice, is currently he recording scertary for Western Women. The professor says he has no plans for the future except to try and do a better job in the classroom. He comments that there is always room for improvement and that the award gives pressure to do a much better job. He expressed his enthusiasm for the mathematics department having many good majors and credits his students for helping to make him a good teacher.



Librarian Enjoys Travel

Ms. Evelyn Thurman-Ms. Thurman works as a reference librarian in the Library Public Services Department. She is perhaps best known, however, for her writings and research concerning Laura Ingalls Wilder. Her current work is entitled, The Ingalls-Wilder Homesites A Diary of Visits 1972-1983. It concerns her visits to the many towns and cities in which the Ingalls and Wilders lived. Her many presentations about her travels and experiences, to schools, clubs, and other organizations throughout many states won her the University's Faculty Excellence Award for Public Service.

"I've always considered public service, free service, and I am very thrilled about receiving this award." Ms. Thurman went on to explain that she believes her publications are the results of her requests for public service. She has written many articles and book not on tonly about Mrs. Wilder, but other works designed to help students experience of the service share went of the properties of the service share went given as plays by children and young people in schools and churches with much improvisation, which she greatly encourages. Ms. Thurman says she is concerned that many students dislike school and comments that, "If students are happy they learn faster, and creativity helps make school a happy place."

She receives letters from students, teachers, and others thanking her for her presentations. Many of these include pictures about Laura Ingalls Wilder and information about the Ingalls-Wilder families as it pertains to her writings.

Another of her publications, Little Houses on the Prairies Seek and find the Word Puzzles, with Greg White was published in 1983. Mr. White heard Ms. Thurman speak at a school and became interested in the Wilder books.

Ms. Thurman received her Bachelor of Arts degree from Asbury College in Wilmore, Kentucky, and later went on complete her master's at Peabody College in Nashville. She also loves travelling. Ms. Thurman came to Western after she served as the high librarian at Fort Knox for three years. She also worked in Japan and Germany for two years each. She says one of the best things about teaching overseas is the travel. Ms. Thurman is very interested in people and photography.

Currently, Ms. Thurman is working on a biography and filmstrip concerning the life and writings of Kentucky author, Rebecca Caudill. "I like share what I've found with others." she says of her research. Eventually Ms. Thurman would like to write a book about all the creative dramatics she has done in her lifetime.

Other Faculty Members Honored at Commencement

Four other faculty members received honors during the commencement exercises. Faculty Excellence Awards were presented to Dr. Thomas Baldwin of Potter College. Dr. Jerry Boles in the College of Business Administration: Glen Conner in Ogden College; and Dr. Leroy P. Metz in the College of Education.

The lieutenant is extremely proud to have received the honor of officer of the year and enjoys his work very much. "I enjoy law-what one can do and what one can't-and how it is all put together. I also get a personal satisfaction out of getting my job done." He says he is frustrated, however, at the attitudes some people take toward police. He explains the attitude as one which develops when people have had a bad experience with a policeman, and they sometimes don't give the police credit for being good people. They assume the situation is going to be bad even before it starts when they see a patrolman. He also believes. however, that this attitude is changing little by little and hopes his position as lieutenant can help change it even

"We do get our job done, but I also believe in treating people as human beings," expressed Lt. Fenwick.

Lt. Fernwick says one of his most memorable experiences with the University Police was receiving a plaque from the Bowling Green Optimist Club for Officer of the Year. He has participated in the local Operation Child Watch Program, Such sessions include ingerprinting and descriptions of ingerprinting and descriptions of increase something happens to the children such as a disappearance. He explains that preventative measures go a long way.

As far as plans for the future, Lt. Fenwick says he would like for return to school and complete a degree in Engineering Technology. His interests lie in electronics and music. He hopes to some day own his own recording studio, possibly here in Bowling Green. He plays manteur keyboard and guitar for relaxation when he's not riding his motorcycle.

New AAO Appointed

Mrs. Ruby Meador, Head of Allied Health, has recently been named the University's associate affirmative action officer. Mrs. Meador will be assuming these duties in addition to her responsibilities in Allied Health.

Mrs. Meador will be responsible for monitoring faculty appointments to insure compliance by departments with the University's Affirmative Action Plan.

Mr. Jim Tomes, Director of Personnel Services, serves as the University's affirmative action officer.

Employees Say Farewell to WKU

The Personnel File would like to recognize the following Western employees: who have retired this summer.

Mary Frances Allen-Mrs. Allen has retired from Western Kentucky University after 11 years of service. She worked as senior cook in the Garrett

Victor Christenson Dr. Christenson has retired as a professor in the Department of Educational Leadership. He began teaching at the University as an associate professor in 1969 and also served as head of the Department of School Administration.

William Cox Mr. Cox has retired from his position as a building services. group leader for Western's Physical Plant. He began with the University 10. years ago as a housekeeper Corydon Crooks-Dr. Crooks has been with the University since 1971. He

retired last month as an associate professor in Teacher Education. Estiel Daniel After 17 years of service to Western, Mr. Daniel has decided

to retire. He has worked as a mason and building services attendant. Frank Griffin-Mr. Griffin ended his 38 year career at Western Kentucky University. He retired as the Director of Recreational Activities in August. He

has also served as the University's golf coach and as an assistant football JoAnn Harrington - Dr. Harrington has retired after 16 years with Western.

She ends her career as a professor in the Department of Administrative Office

Carl Jordan - Dr. Jordan retired as an assistant professor in the Department of Journalism. He has been with the University since 1979.

Dorothy McCown Mrs. McCown has decided to retire after 11 years of service to the University. She worked as a food service worker in the Downing

William Mahoney -- After 28 years of service to the University, Mr. Mahoney retired as staff auditor in the Office of Business Affairs.

Elda Walker-Mrs. Walker ends 15 years of service to Western upon her retirement. She worked as a principal secretary in the Office of the Dean of Academic Services

Western Welcomes New Employees

The Personnel File would like to welcome all new Western employees. We hope your expo rience here will be a valuable and rewarding

Sakir Ayik-Physics and Astronomy, visiting

usisociate professor program ocordinator

Thomas Carlinum Sociology, Anthropology and

Maniye Casto Home Economics and Family Linda Clark Nursing, assistant professor

Lou Ann Crouther English assistant professor Jerry Cunningham-Communication and Theatre, assistant professor

Vickie Curtis-Mathematics, instructor Delmer Davis Agriculture, associate prefessor Eddle Davis-Seciology, Anthropology and Social

Kenneth Davis-Music, assistant professor Sheryl Dowson-Admissions, administrative

Lisa Dean - Allied Health, instructor

Virginia Eaton - Computer Scionce Instructor

David Farrar Athletics, men's assistant baskethall coach

Gayla Fuster Housing Office, general clerk t Deborah Frantz-Mathematics, appearant pro-

Earl Garrett-Physical Plant, senior maintenance

Jan Garrett Philosophy and Religion, assis Michael Gillian Pearce Ford Tower, assistant

director Stephen Grugin-Music, assistant professor and associate director of hands

Delphine Hagan - Physical Plant, building ser Slavosh Hamadani Physics and Astronomy,

Betty Harris - Military Science, departmental

Robert Harris - Football office, assistant coach ident

Robert Hershbarger - College of Business Ac-Management Information Systems, professor

Mary Hornbeck McCormack Hall, assistant

Muhammad Hossain-Computer Science, in-Peter Jawahar Industrial and Engineering

Heidar Kashkooli--Physics and Astronomy, visiting assistant professor

Edwin Kidd-Journalism, assistant professor Kermeth Kuchin - Geography and Geology, analog

rant professor Mark Lyons - Journalism, visiting assistant pro-

Fred Miller University Counseling Services Center, statt counselor

Joseph Millichay English, department head and professor

Thomas Minnick Industrial and Engineering Technology, associate professor Paul Morgan Journalism associate professor

Dunald Mett-Communication and Theatre. associate professor William Murphy Administrative Office

Kenneth Mussnug-Industrial and Engineer-

mg Technology, assistant professor Dean Nason-Sociology, Anthropology and

Thomas Noser-Economics, assistant professor Charles Rader-Management and Marketing,

Michele Salisbury-Nursing, instructor

Robyn Scott Registrar's Office, registration Steve Small Athletics, women's assistant

baskethall couch Sandra Smith Accounting, instructor Teresa Speth - Continuing Education, secretary

Kim Watrous-Library Public Services, library assistant III Franços Webb--Physical Plant, building ser

vices attendant Wendy Wilder-Dean's Office, Student Affairs, enneigal secretary

Trena Wilhoste-Teacher Education, administrative secretary

Susan Wilkums Dean's Office, Academic Services, principal sacretary Edward Wolfe Finance and Management In-

formation Systems, associate professor Carol Wilson Computer Science, instructor Thomas Young - Pearce-Ford Inwer, assistant deector

Some Move Up

Congratulations to the following University employees who were recently promoted or transferred:

Marvin Albin-from ussociate professor to department head. Finance and Management Information Systems

Cheryl Anderson-from secretary to bookkeeper, Florence Schneider Continuing Education

Linda Anderson from cook helper to cook Fried Services

Torosa Bratcher-from senior administrative secretary to catering and sales specialist, Food Services

Suzanne Cameron from personnel clerk to senior administrative secretary, Food Ser-

Elaine Carlock-from administrative secretary to senior secretary. CAP Center

Teacher Education to semor departmental Debra Ann Churwak - from assistant director to

associate director, University Recreational

Service Anniversaries Celebrated

The Personnel File is pleased to recognize the following employees who celebrated service anniversaries during the months of June, July, August, and September

William Cunningham-Psychology, professor Osburn Flener-Mathematics, assistant professor

Paul Hatcher-Modern Languages and Intercultural Studies, professor

Bobby Houk-Ticket Sales, ticket manager Leroy Little-English, professor Jack Sagabiel-Bowling Green College of Business Administration, staff assistant

20 Years

Marcella Brashear-President's Office, secretary to the president John Brevit-Mathematics, assistant professor John Chamberlin-Chemistry, associate pro-

fessor James Davis-Geography and Geology, professor

Wandel Dye-Industrial and Engineering Technology, assistant professor Keith Gabehart-Accounting, assistant pro-

fessor Janice Gibson-Nursing, assistant professor Virgil Hale-Music, associate professor James Hicks-Teacher Education, professor

Stephen Jacobs-Mathematics, assistant professor Martha Jenkins-Home Economics and Family

Living, professor Robert Krenzin-Mathematics, assistant professor

George Moore-Physics and Astronomy, professor Ronald Nash-Philosophy and Religion, depart-

ment head Edward Pease-Music, professor

Hugh Puckett-Biology, professor Ivan Schieferdecker-Art, professor John Spurlock-English, associate professor Jack Thacker-History, professor Rodney Veitschegger-Accounting, associate

15 Years

professor

Alonzo Alexander, Jr. - Ogden College, lab tech-James Babcock-Modern Languages and Inter-

cultural Studies, professor William Beard-Industrial and Engineering Technology, professor

Louis Beck-Sociology, Anthropology and Social Work, associate professor William Bivin-Attorney's Office, Attorney

Malcolm Briggs-Ogden College, planetarium technician Larry Byrd-Chemistry, associate professor

Wallace Causey-Physical Plant, cabinet maker Sallye Clark-Home Economics and Family Living, professor

Philip Constans-Educational Leadership, profennor

Paul Cook-President's Office, assistant to the president and director of the budget James Craig-Psychology, professor

Kirk Dansereau-Sociology, Anthropology and Social Work, professor Ed Dorman-Physics and Astronomy, associate

professor Thomas Dunn-Sociology, Anthropology and

Social Work, professor

Robert Farina-Chemistry, professor Lawrence Gilbert-Athletics, assistant football

coach and administrative assistant Joseph Glaser-English, professor

Delbert Hayden-Home Economics and Family Living, professor

Helen Henderson-Teacher Education, administrative secretary

Robert Hoyt-Biology, professor Martha Jackson-Physical Plant, order clerk William Leonard-Communication and Thea-

tre, professor Howard Lindsey-Food Services, assistant director

Emodean McClure—Health Services, staff nurse (LPN) William Meadors-Physical Education and

Recreation, professor Sue Miller-Alumni Affairs, office supervisor

Eula Monroe-Teacher Education, associate professor Lynwood Montell-Modern Languages and

Intercultural Studies, professor Russell Moore-English, assistant professor Charmaine Mosby-English, associate professor

Alvin Munson-Teacher Education, professor Anne Murray-Student Affairs, Dean's Office, assistant dean

Lee Murray—Downing University Center, staff assistant Virginia Mutchler-Teacher Education, asso-

ciate professor Wallace Nave-Independent Study, director Jerry Note-Physical Plant, assistant special services supervisor

Regis O'Connor-Communication and Theatre. department head Polly Payne-Computer and Informational Ser-

vices, data entry operator III John Petersen-Academic Affairs, assistant vice president William Powell-Physical Education and Recre-

ation, assistant professor and swimming roach Charles Ray-Administrative Office Systems. professor

Charles Roberts-Economics, associate pro-

Jerry Rutledge-English, assistant professor Ewell Scott-Physical Plant, superintendent of building trades

David Shannon-Educational Leadership, professor

Jay Sloan-Academic Computing and Research Services, director Robert Stevenson-Teacher Education, asso-

ciate professor Richard Stone-History, professor Edith Talley-Downing University Center Cafe-

teria and Grill, senior cook Francis Thompson-History, professor Richard Troutman-History, department head

Donald Tuck-Philosophy and Religion, profassor

Robert Ward-English, professor Emaline Webb-Physical Plant, building services supervisor

James Wesolowski-Communication and Theatre, professor John Wilson-Management and Marketing. associate professor

Clarence Wolff-Physics and Astronomy, assistant professor

10 Years

Emery Alford-Music, associate professor Jean Almond-Library Public Services, reference librarian

Curtis Barnes-Garrett Conference Center Cafeteria, manager Billie Baughman-Nursing, associate professor

Ann Brown-Library Automation and Technical Services, technical service assistant III Jefferson Caskey-Teacher Education, pro-

fessor Harvey Cox-Physical Plant, building services group leader

Thad Crews-Physical Education and Recreation, professor Charles Crume---Physical Education and Recre-

ation, associate professor Freida Eggleton-Scholastic Development, assistant to the dean and director of orienta-

Jack Hall-Accounting, professor Frances Haydon-Home Economics and Family

Living, assistant professor Alvin Hogue-Physical Plant, senior carpenter Carolyn Houk-Teacher Education, assistant

professor Carol Humphrey-Physical Plant, building services attendant

Sondra Jander-Downing University Center Cafeteria and Grill, checker

Dorotha Keown-Downing University Center Cafeteria and Grill, cook Helen Knight-University Archives, archival

cataloger William Lane-Philosophy and Religion, proforear Lois Layne-Psychology, associate professor

Pauline Lowman-Mathematics, associate professo Mark Lowry-Geography and Geology, pro-

fesso William Moore-Industrial and Engineering

Technology, professor Patience Nave-English, senior secretary Judith Owen-CAP Center, assistant director and coordinator of academic advisement

Alice Rowe-Developmental Studies, director John Vokurka-Teacher Education, associate professor 5 Years

Phyllis Bessette-Student Financial Aid, financial aid advisor

Christine Bixler-Library Services, Director's Office, library clerk IV Brenda Black-Downing University Cafeteria

and Grill, food service worker Emily Blake-Nursing, departmental secretary

Ramona Bowles-Water Quality Laboratory, administrative secretary Edgar Busch-Management and Marketing, professor

Donna Bussey-Nursing, instructor David Coffey-Agriculture, farm worker

Patricia Cook-Student Financial Aid, receptionist Judy Craft-Physical Plant, building services

attendant Charles Daniel-Physical Education and Recreation, assistant professor

Oscar Davis - Downing University Center Cafeteria and Grill, kitchen supervisor Richard Dummond-College Heights Laundry,

laundry supervisor (continued on page 6)

Mack Eadens—Physical Plant, mason Sharon Ercey—Counseling Services Center, administrative secretary

Rita Finley—Communication and Theatre, senior secretary Robert Graham—Physical Plant, building ser-

Robert Graham—Physical Plant, building services attendant Mary Gulson—Physical Education and Recrea-

tion, instructor
Lois Hall—Admissions, senior secretary
Mark Harris—Purchasing, principal shipping

Mark Harris—Purchasing, principal shipping and receiving clerk Mary E. Hazzard—Nursing, department head Kenneth Hendricks—Physical Plant, material

handler Etaine Humm—Nursing, assistant professor Devenia Hyde—Physical Plant, building servi-

ces attendant Joseph Isherwood—Sociology, Anthropology and Social Work, assistant professor Barbara Ruth Johnson—Bookstore, senior ad-

ministrative secretary
Douglas Kibbee—Modern Languages and Intercultural Studies, associate professor

Josephine Kibbee—Library Public Services, reference librarian Jane Marie King—Physics and Astronomy, ad-

ministrative secretary
Rebecca Leavy—Library Public Services, refer-

ence librarian
Terry Leper—Industrial and Engineering Technology, associate professor

Anna Lindsey — Downing University Center Cafeteria and Grill, dish machine operator

Edith Lohr—Nursing, coordinator Gladys McDavitt—Physical Plant, building services attendant

James Mills—Registrar's Office, assistant to the registrar Joel Murrie—Physical Education and Recrea-

tion, instructor and baseball coach
William F. Pfohl—Psychology, associate professor

Patsy Poindexter—Registrar's Office, senior records clerk

Ray Reeder—Physical Plant, groundskeeper Hope Richards—Mathematics, instructor Phillip Rigsby—Physical Plant, building servi-

ces attendant Evan Rudolph—Communication and Theatre, associate professor

Robert Schrader—Educational Leadership, professor Jovce Smith—Physical Plant, building services

attendant Fred Stickle---Educational Leadership, associate

professor
Paul Tanner—Health and Safety, assistant pro-

fessor Susan Tesseneer—International Programs and Projects, international student advisor

Projects, international student advisor Doris Thayer—Allied Health, instructor and director of medical record technology Linda Tweedy—Student Affairs, Office of the

Vice President, executive secretary Melba Vincent—Downing University Center Cafeteria and Grill, food service worker

Donald Wade—Computer and Informational Services, computer operator IV Sheila Whalen—Physical Plant, building servi-

ces attendant Lillie Wheat — Downing University Center Cafe-

teria and Grill, food service worker Barton White—Communication and Theatre assistant professor Linda White—Library Automation and Technical Services, technical services assistant III

Bradley Wilson—Academic Computing and Research Services, assistant director Donald Zacharias, President's Office, president

(continued from page 4)

Some Move Up

ing and Research Services

Kurt Crawford—from assistant director, Pearce-Ford Tower, to assistant director, Barnes-Campbell Hall

Campbell Hall
Brenda Dickson—from administrative secretary,
Ogden College Computer Laboratory, to data
files/accounts specialist, Academic Comput-

Dorothy Edwards—from senior teller to administrative secretary, Bookstore

Freida Eggleton—from coordinator of orientation and special projects to assistant to the dean and director of orientation, Scholastic Development

Rita Finley—from senior departmental secretary to senior secretary, Communication and Theatre Joseph G. Fulmer—from assistant professor, Communication and Theatre, to producer/-

director, Media Services
Jerry Harris—from systems programmer II to manager of systems and programming

Mark Harris—from senior shipping and receiving clerk to principal shipping and receiving clerk. Purchasing

Eugene Hoofer—from traffic sergeant/staff services supervisor to traffic lieutenant/ staff services supervisor, Public Safety

Elizabeth Howard—from senior administrative secretary to word processing specialist, Business Affairs

Michael Hughes—from assistant director, Pearce-Ford Tower, to director, East Hall Barbara R. Johnson—from bookstore clerk to senior administrative secretary, Bookstore Linda Johnson—from departmental secretary,

Military Science, to administrative secretary, Women's Basketball Office Julie Kins—from assistant director, Central Hall, to director, South Hall

Jeffrey Kitchens—from electrician helper to electrician, Physical Plant

Ron Linton—from associate professor, Computer Science, to associate professor, Finance and Management Information Systems Janice McCarty—from director, Bates-Runner

Hall, to director, McCormick Hall
Elvira McDonough—from accounts clerk to
senior accounts clerk, Accounts and Budget-

senior accounts clerk, Accounts and Budgetary Control Estell Miles—from cook to senior cook, Food

Sue Miller—from senior secretary to office supervisor, Alumni Affairs

Jeffrey Munroe—from director, East Hall, to director, Barnes-Campbell Hall Robert Napier—from cashier to senior teller.

Robert Napier—from cashier to senior teller, Bookstore Joan Oldham—from senior administrative sec-

retary to legal secretary, University Attorney's Office

Judith Owen—from coordinator of academic advisement to assistant director and coordi-

nator of academic advisement, CAP Center James E. Pickens—from assistant director to director, University Recreational Activities Robert Rascoe—from staff assistant, Teacher Education, to coordinator of undergraduate degree programs, College of Education, and coordinator of teacher placement, CAP Center

Danita R. Riddle—from administrative secretary to senior administrative secretary, Cooperative Education

Gerald Riley—from air conditioning technician helper II to air conditioning technician Julia Schmitt—from administrative secretary. Educational Services, to senior administra-

Educational Services, to senior administrative secretary, College of Education Katherine Taylor—from assistant director, McCormack Hall to assistant director. Keen

Hall
Robert Upchurch—from building services group
leader to electrician helper, Physical Plant
Patricia Vincent—from senior secretary, Accounts and Budgetary Control, to staff assis-

tant. Business Affairs

Richard Walker—from laboratory technician to laboratory manager, Water Quality Laboratory

Mike Wallace—from police officer (grade B) to police officer (grade A), Public Safety Thomas Washburn—from bookstore clerk to shipping and receiving clerk, Bookstore

Stephen Wilhite—from boiler operator trainee to boiler operator, Physical Plant

Employment Activities

During the period July 1, 1983 to June 30, 1984, 2,503 persons formally applied for employment at Western Kentucky University. 137 of these persons (5,5%) were hired during this same period. 109 University employees (faculty and staff) received promotions during the 1983-84 fiscal year.

The breakdown of Western's regular full-time personnel by occupational category effective September 1, 1984, was as follows:

EEO	Numbe
Occupational	of
Category	Employe
Executive, Administrative	
and Managerial	94
Faculty	551
Professional Nonfaculty	187
Secretarial/Clerical	286
Technical/Paraprofes-	
sional	11
Skilled Trades	96
Service/Maintenance	261
	1,486

5/84/1.6M/PSWKU—Printing paid from state funds, KRS 57.375.